

## STATE OF HAWAI'I DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

P.O. BOX 2360 HONOLULU, HAWAI`I 96804

OFFICE OF STRATEGY, INNOVATION AND PERFORMANCE

September 18, 2020

TO:

**Deputy Superintendent** 

Complex Area Superintendents

Principals

**School Testing Coordinators** 

FROM:

Rodney Luke /W/n

Assistant Superintendent

SUBJECT:

Hawaii Statewide Assessment Program, School Year 2020-21 Update

We know there has been some questions about statewide assessment for school year 2020-21. This notice is to provide the latest update on the Hawaii Statewide Assessment Program for school year 2020-21. On September 2, 2020, Chief State School Officers across the nation received a letter from U.S. Department of Education Secretary DeVos informing states that waivers for statewide assessments will not be granted for this school year, http://bit.ly/LetterfromEDSecretary

Thus, statewide assessments and accountability reporting will resume as planned for this school year. The memo, Hawaii Statewide Assessment Program, School Year 2020-21, dated June 2, 2020 provides information on the portfolio of statewide assessments, http://bit.ly/HSAPMemo2020-21 For additional information, the Assessment and Accountability Plan, SY 2020-21 is also available, https://intranet.hawaiipublicschools.org/offices/osip/aa/Documents/AAB-ComprehensivePlan2020.pdf

Should you have any questions, please contact Teri Ushijima at teri.ushijima@k12.hi.us or (808) 255-8404.

RL:tu

c: Assessment and Accountability Branch